EPI Update for Friday, June 30, 2017

Center for Acute Disease Epidemiology (CADE) lowa Department of Public Health (IDPH)

Items for this week's EPI Update include:

- Fight the bite! First WNV positive mosquito pool
- Summertime means increased foodborne illnesses
- Recent plague cases in New Mexico
- IDPH's Division of Behavioral Health offers the Opioid Update
- In the news: The opioid epidemic is so bad that librarians are learning how to treat overdoses
- Infographic: Have A Food Safe Summer
- Meeting announcements and training opportunities

Fight the bite! First WNV positive mosquito pool

Mosquito surveillance in select counties across the state started this month and last week, the first mosquito pool tested positive for West Nile virus (WNV). While there have been no human cases reported in Iowa this year, Iowans should take the following steps to reduce the risk of WNV:

Use insect repellent with DEET, picaridin, IR3535 or oil of lemon eucalyptus. To ensure correct use, read the repellent label especially when using on children. (For example, DEET should not be used on infants less than 2 months old and oil of lemon eucalyptus should not be used on children under 3 years old. Avoid outdoor activities at dusk and dawn when mosquitoes are most active.

Wear long-sleeved shirts, pants, shoes and socks whenever possible outdoors.

There were 37 human cases of WNV reported in 19 lowa counties last year. For more information about WNV and mosquito surveillance, visit idph.iowa.gov/cade/disease-information/west-nile-virus.

Summertime means increased foodborne illnesses

Several common foodborne disease-causing organisms have been reported in higher numbers this year when compared to the previous five-year average, including Campylobacter (44 percent higher), Salmonella (21 percent higher), Cryptosporidium (12 percent higher), and E. coli (10 percent higher). A total of 114 suspect cases of campylobacteriosis have been reported in Iowa in the last month alone.

Educating patients on proper food handling/storage, safe use of recreational water and hand washing is a great way to reduce these illnesses. And, as always, performing stool testing on ill patients helps public health identify and track these organisms.

Recent plague cases in New Mexico

As of June 28th, three cases of plague have been confirmed in Santa Fe County, New Mexico. All three cases required hospitalization – there have been no deaths.

Plague is a bacterial disease of rodents (primarily in the southwestern states in the U.S.) and is generally transmitted to humans through the bites of infected fleas, but can also be transmitted by direct contact with infected animals, including rodents, wildlife and pets. On average, there are seven human plague cases each year in the U.S. Prevention strategies include avoiding wildlife interactions and eliminating possible rodent habitats surrounding dwellings. Restricting pets from free roaming and pet flea control is also recommended.

For more information about plague, visit www.cdc.gov/plague/index.html.

IDPH's Division of Behavioral Health offers Opioid Update newsletter

The Opioid Update shares information about opioid use and Iowa's efforts to address the national opioid epidemic. To view the latest edition and to sign up to receive the Opioid Update, visit content.govdelivery.com/accounts/IACIO/bulletins/1a1a179.

In the news: The opioid epidemic is so bad that librarians are learning how to treat overdoses wgno.com/2017/06/25/the-opioid-epidemic-is-so-bad-that-librarians-are-learning-how-to-treat-overdoses/

Infographic: Have A Food Safe Summer



To view in full size, visit www.flickr.com/photos/usdafoodsafety/28736653366/in/album-72157671912703496/.

Meeting announcements and training opportunities

None

Have a healthy and happy week! Center for Acute Disease Epidemiology Iowa Department of Public Health 800-362-2736